September 2025
Dear Parents,

I would like to welcome you back after the summer break. Year 6 is a very special year, not only in terms of it being your child’s final year in primary school, where they will be learning valuable skills ready for high school, but also in the fact that the children will be taking their SATs (exams set by the government for all year 6 children in England) in Reading, Grammar, punctuation and spelling and Maths. Your continued support throughout the school year, I know, will really help your child and is much appreciated.
It is an expectation that your child reads at home every night for approximately 20 minutes, please would you sign their reading record as it will be checked every morning. As your child is reading, stop at different points of the book to discuss vocabulary and ask questions about the characters and the story, as this really helps them make sense of what they are reading and develops their vocabulary, which subsequently improves their writing skills.
They are a few things that the children need to remember:  P.E. takes place every Tuesday and Thursday afternoons so they will need a full P.E kit, (a pair of navy shorts, a white t-shirt and a pair of pumps or trainers, labelled please, as this helps us return lost items to their owner,) which they should keep in school and take home at the end of each half term. Also, in year 6 we are privileged, on a Thursday afternoon, to visit the water sports centre at Salford quays, for this they will require a swimming costume, towel and trainers. 
Homework will be sent home each Wednesday and it will consist of a piece of reading comprehension, Spellings and 2 pieces of maths. This homework is due to be returned the following Monday, to their class teacher. The children will have a weekly spelling test on a Monday morning and a weekly times tables test every Wednesday. The children should be accessing times table rock stars at home each evening, they all have their own individual login.
Finally, may I thank you again for your support and remind you that your child’s education is very important so their attendance at school is paramount, arriving on time helps sets your child up well for the day and encourages a positive attitude to their day ahead. 
Please feel free to speak to me about any concerns you may have, and I look forward to meeting you at the parent’s events.
Thank you.
Mrs Keogh (year 6 teacher)
